Contra Costa College                                              COLLEGE COUNCIL MINUTES
2600 Mission Bell Drive



                 February 13, 2008

San Pablo, CA 94806


 2:30 p.m., AA-143, Liberal Arts Building

Present:  Classified:        Alma Cardenas, John Christensen, Joyce Edwards, Mercy Pono

   Faculty:            Lee Brelie, Joe Ledbetter, Fritz Pointer

   Management:   Ken Blustajn, Carol Maga, Ellen Smith, McKinley Williams

  Students:           Tim Schulze

  Absent:              Mariles Magalong, Camille Parker, Teresina Steffes

  Guests:              Linda Cherry, Tim Clow, Michele Jackson, Bruce King, Laurie Laxa,   

    Priscilla Leadon

1.
Call to Order - The meeting was called to order by Chair, Mercy Pono at 2:34 p.m.
CONSENT AGENDA - ACTION ITEMS

2.
Approval of Agenda - The agenda was approved. 

3.
Approval of Minutes from December 12, 2007 - The minutes were approved.

NONCONSENT AGENDA - ACTION ITEMS

4.  
Review Draft Objectives for 2007-2012 Strategic Objectives - Third Reading - There was some initial discussion about the number of objectives listed under Strategic Objective 3.  The Council discussed some possible changes to objective numbers 6 and 7.  Tim expressed concerns about having the objectives be too general.  It was agreed that the Research and Planning Committee needs to collaborate with the Enrollment Management Committee and the Student Services Committee to plan the action steps for these strategic initiatives.  After further discussion it was agreed that the objectives for Strategic Objective 3 should read as follows:

Through collaboration with the stewards of strategic initiatives one and two, Research and Planning will:

1.  provide research on completion of education goals;

2.  provide research on enrollment trends over five years; and

3.  provide research that guides outreach activities.

A vote was taken to approve the objectives for strategic initiative 3:  management - yes; student - yes; faculty - yes; classified yes.
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INFORMATION/DISCUSSION

5.  
Remodel and Other Measure A Activities - Carol announced the solar panels have been completed.  The student services move into the new building will be completed before the summer intersession begins.  They are looking at the architectural drawings that improve the path of travel between the new student services building and the CTC.  The plans are underway to renovate the football field, track and stands.  Hopefully this project will be completed over the summer but this project may suspend football games in the fall depending on the final completion date.  The facilities master plan is nearly completed since we now have the seismic reports.  We are planning to renovate the Applied Arts/Administrative Complex Building in order to move speech and math into that building.  We are also planning to build a classroom building to replace the humanities building.  Mack said we hope to take our facilities and educational master plans to the March Governing Board.  Both plans will be brought to the March College Council for review. 


Carol continued to report that we are close to terminating our contract with the original Library contractor and in the process of hiring a contractor to complete the finishing work on the Library.  Hopefully this will be completed by the end of the Spring semester.  


Ken said the student services plan is to move during the three days after the Memorial Day holiday.  The Admissions and Records access will be restricted in the new building.  There will be card key access only.  

6.  
Accreditation Update - Carol reported the self-study will be on the web page next month.  The self-study will be presented at the May Governing Board.  The completed published document will be sent to the accreditation team with evidence in August.  Carol will try to bring a copy to the March College Council meeting.  

7.
Budget Update - Mack distributed notes from the January 16, 2008 Budget Committee and the revised general guidelines for application for budget augmentation.  The guidelines have been revised to remove the $3,000 limit for budget augmentation process.  These revised guidelines will be taken to the February 20th Foundation Board for approval since the CCC Foundation generously offers the $3,000 to the awarded departments.  There was some discussion about the annual plans and the process.  College Council concurred with the revised guidelines.  

8.
Clarus Branding Results and Recommendations - Mack said we have two dates:  

Feb. 27th and March 6th where Clarus will be available to tell us the results of the branding sessions.  Mack would like to have College Council in attendance at whatever date is chosen for CCC.  The entire campus will also be invited.  The council decided on March 6th.  
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Mack said they have asked the Enrollment and Outreach Committees to look at the Clarus study as they develop their annual plans.  

9.
Reports from Constituency Groups - Management - Mack said the management council has had several lengthy discussions on the subject of Student Teaching and Learning.  We are trying to hone in on the manager's role in Student Teaching and Learning.  Joe asked if the division dean's job description still allowed them to teach one class.  Carol said that was not part of their job description and Ellen said from her experience, it would do the students an injustice in any class she would try to teach as the job is too cumbersome to take on additional teaching duties.  This discussion led into management teaching.  Mack encourages managers to teach if they so choose.  Carol said there are Saturday and evening classes available for managers to teach.  There was some discussion about managers being able to relate to faculty which led into discussion about managers being able to relate to classified.  Suggestions were made for collaboration among the constituency groups.  Mercy suggested this conversation be placed on next month's agenda for further discussion and exploration.  


Students - Tim Schulze announced the event of "Unnatural Causes" hosted by the Ma'at Youth Academy is postponed until March 6th.  This is a locally produced video on environmental justice that will be shown at the campus.  Joe Ledbetter is part of a panel for this video.  


Faculty - Fritz said the faculty has been talking about SLO's.  Wendy Williams has put together a thorough booklet.  They are looking at if SLO's meet the general education courses and core competency courses.  They are also looking at Standard III of the accreditation standards.  How are SLO's going to be used.  They are looking at adding items to the evaluation form for SLO's and the methodology used in this process.  


Classified - Alma announced the new district-wide campaign to fight cardiovascular disease for women.  Employees are encouraged to wear red tomorrow (Valentine's Day) and the remaining two Thursdays of this month.  Employees may donated $5.00 and receive a pin.  February 29th there will be a district-wide classified senate meeting.  

10.
Announcements - Linda Cherry said they are in the midst of scholarship season and we should encourage students to apply for the myriad of scholarships that are available.  She also encouraged others to participate on the general selection committee.  


Ken announced the Admissions and Records grade changes for the past six months will be audited by an independent auditor on February 28th.  


John Christensen announced the job fair will be held on April 30th.  


Melody announced the Women's History Celebration will be held on Saturday, March 15th at 3:00 p.m. in the Knox Center.  This is where a woman is selected from each of 
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our services areas and is honored in a ceremony at the college.  The MCHS jazz band will provide the entertainment for this event.

Ellen announced the Drama Department will provide an original musical called "Rivets" based on the Richmond shipyard workers Rose the Riveter.  The play will open February 28th.  

Joyce mentioned the culinary dinner gala in conjunction with the musical which is slated for February 29th.  

Linda mentioned the major donor appreciation day on March 2nd where the major donors will be treated to a matinee of the musical.  

Mercy asked everyone to send their constituency collaboration ideas to her before the next meeting.

11.
Adjournment - The meeting was adjourned at 4:03 p.m.


The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, March 12, 2008.

Respectfully submitted,

Melody Hanson

Senior Executive Assistant to the President 

